
EXCERPT FROM THE  DRAFT MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 18 NOVEMBER 2004


COS.168/04
Formulation of Licensing Policy – Licensing Act 2003

The Licensing Manager presented Report EPS.74/04 regarding the formulation of a Licensing Policy by the City Council.  Under the Licensing Act 2003, liquor licensing will be transferred from the Licensing Justices to Licensing Authorities.  A requirement of the new legislation is that local authorities must publish the Licensing Policy by 7th January 2005 and after 7th February 2005 licence holders may apply to local authorities for conversion of their existing licences.

The Executive, on 13th September 2004, had considered a draft of this Policy the Policy had then been subject to extensive consultation with relevant local organisations, Council Members, existing licence holders, Neighbourhood Forums and the Evening and Night Time Economy Task Group. Officers had taken on board the comments made by consultees during the extensive consultation process.  The consultation had now been completed and the Licensing Policy had been considered and approved by the Licensing and Regulatory Panel. 

A presentation on the draft Licensing Policy would be given to Members prior to the Council meeting on 23rd November 2004 and the Council would consider the approval and adoption of the Policy at a special meeting on 15th December 2004.

In response to a Member’s question about linking the Licensing Policy into the corporate objectives of the Authority, the Licensing Manager advised that the legislation set out four objectives and everything in the Licensing Policy must relate to these objectives.

The Legal Services Manager added that once the Licensing Policy was in operation it would be kept under review and there was a legislative requirement to review it after 3 years.

The Licensing and Regulatory Panel Chairman commented that the Policy was a comprehensive document which had been subject to full and extensive consultation.  He thanked the Licensing Manager and the Legal Services Manager for the amount of work they had done in the preparation of the document.  The Chairman and Members of the Committee echoed the comments of the Licensing and Regulatory Panel Chairman commending officers on their work.

RESOLVED – (1)  That the Committee endorses the Licensing Policy which will be considered for adoption and approval by the City Council on 15th December 2004.

(2) That the thanks of the Committee to the Licensing Manager and the Legal Services Manager for all their work be placed on record.







